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World Mission 
 
A worker in Laos writes, ‘I go to the 
garage to get my car washed. My car is 
superbly shampooed, rinsed, dried, 
polished, wiped, etc inside and out (for 
less than £3 - not bad eh?). While they 
are working I sit and read a book. A 
Lao book. At the end, one of the 
fellows expressed surprise that I could 
read Lao. 
 
A short conversation followed and 
finished with me giving him the book 
(a little comic book with a story about 
forgiveness). Next time I went for a car 
wash a little girl came running with the 
book in her hand! She is the garage 
owner’s daughter. I had the next book 
in the series so we sat down and read 
it together - and of course I left the 
copy with her. 
 
I’m sure that there are other ways and 
places where I can ‘sow the seed’ - 
please pray for ideas and that I’ll be 
wise as well.’ 
 

Thanks to Willie Black for sharing 
these thoughts. 

Gifts for Others 
Sunday 16 December 
 
Once again, we have the opportunity 
to reach out to children and young 
people in Glasgow whose Christmas 
may not be the happiest: situations 
affected by poverty, broken 
relationships etc. 
 
Our gifts have been well received in 
past years and have shown that 
people do care. 
 
Gifts for Church House (for children 
aged 8 – 12) – games, toys, puzzles, 
construction toys, stationery, 
selection boxes, annuals etc. 
 
Gifts for Barnardo’s (for young people 
16+) – make up, after shave, hair gel, 
stationery, fashion jewellery, purse, 
photo-frame, nice mug, fluffy blanket, 
chocolate, gift vouchers, small 
electrical gadgets etc. 
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Perhaps ask our young people for 
ideas? 
 
Please do not wrap your gift, but 
include a gift bag or wrapping paper. 
 
Thank you, 

Linda Burke. 
 
Sofa Groups 
 
Have you ever thought about joining a 
sofa group? 
 
The sofa groups are mostly held the 
homes of church members and are an 
informal way to meet with and get to 
know other members of the church 
family. 
 
They afford the opportunity to learn 
more about Jesus and to develop your 
Christian faith. It is also a place where 
members can pray together and 
support each other. 
 
Groups tend to take the form of 
discussions but members are free to 
contribute only if they wish to. There 
is no pressure. Groups mostly meet 
fortnightly (although the Saturday 
group meets monthly) and new 
members will be made most welcome.  
 
Details of when the groups meet and 
what they are looking at this session 
can be found in the table opposite.

If you would like more information 
about joining a group, please speak to, 
or email Alison Ogilvie – 
disneydog26@gmail.com 
 
 
Day/Time Material  
Mon. am  ‘The Jesus I Never 

Knew’ – Philip Yancey 
(DVD) 

Tues. 
evening 

The Jesus I Never Knew’ 
– Philip Yancey (DVD) 

Tues. 
evening 

‘What’s So Amazing 
About Grace’ – Philip 
Yancey (DVD) 

Wed. 
evening 

‘Seeing the Work of the 
Holy Spirit’ – John Stott 

Wed. 
evening 

Philippians 

Sat. am  Lament Psalms   

Congregational Christmas Card 
 
Over the past few years we have had a 
large church Christmas card available in 
the vestibule during December. 
 
We would encourage folks to write a 
message in the card and perhaps place a 
donation in the box. With the rising cost 
of cards and stamps, this way enables 
folks to send a Christmas message to 
everyone and the charity benefits from 
our donations. Any money raised this 
Christmas will go to The Well. 
 

Fiona Jones. 
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A word from our Minister: 
 
‘Is it too early to mention Christmas?’ 
It’s certainly one of the questions 
going through my mind as I sit at the 
end of October writing the minister’s 
winter letter. However, on reflection 
it’s a strange question to ask. I have 
never found myself thinking ‘Is it too 
early to talk about Easter?’ In fact, on 
Sunday I had no hesitation in talking 
and singing about the cross of Jesus 
and Easter is 6 months away. Why 
does Christmas feel different? 

The best attempt at a Biblical answer 
that I can give is perhaps that the Bible 
(in terms of Old Testament 
foreshadowing, prophetic writings, 
gospel accounts and letters to 
churches) spends far more time 
talking about the sufferings, death 
and resurrection of the Messiah/Christ 
than his birth. This is certainly true. 
Yet, none of these other events would 
be possible without his birth. 

Moreover, the fact that it is mentioned 
less does not make the Virgin Birth or 
God coming in human flesh to this 
world as a baby any less of a miracle, 
does it? 

Leaving the Bible, other answers come 
to mind, but if I’m being honest – all 
that I could say could simply be 
dismissed as being simply cultural or 
experiential. Or perhaps as a knee jerk 
reaction to what the world has done to 
Christmas in terms of consumerism, 
overindulgence and joylessness rather 
than providing a real reason for not 
mentioning the Christmas of the Bible 
any other time than the period we can 
Advent. 

So is it too early to stop and think 
about Christmas? I find myself 
convinced no, it’s not too early. 

If we believe that God was at work in 
the first Christmas and is at work 
through the story today, like Easter, 
Christmas is for the whole year. 

As we remember the incredible gift of 
himself that God gives; as we ponder 
the miracle of God as one of us; as we 
walk each day aware of Immanuel – 
God with us and as we trust in the God 
who is the proven promise keeper – 
Christmas is not just for the 25th 
December or the couple of weeks 
before it. Christmas is for whenever 
we need it – and that’s probably 
(definitely) all the time. 

 

With love, 

Alasdair.  
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Thank you to 
Andy and Wilma Pearson 
 
On Sunday 21st October we had the 
opportunity to thank Andy and Wilma 
for their many years of service in 
Cathcart Trinity Church. 
 
As I ‘ran’ around the sanctuary with 
the microphone to allow folk to share 
briefly some of the thank you’s that 
they wanted to share, it quickly 
became apparent that we could only 
touch the tip of the iceberg of the 
impact that God has had through 
Wilma and Andy. For my part, I am 
immensely grateful for the love, 
prayers and support I have received 
from Andy and Wilma – both as I 
prepared to preach as sole nominee 
and for the almost 4 years I have 
worked alongside Wilma as minister in 
Cathcart Trinity. 
 
I know the stories, memories and 
thank you’s to God will continue and 
while Wilma’s time working for 
Cathcart Trinity has come to an end, I 
am thankful that we will continue to 
work with her through the Covenant 
we share with Cathcart United Free 
Church and will continue to worship 
with the Pearsons at the joint evening 
service. 
 
With our love and blessing for both 
Andy and Wilma as this new chapter 
of life begins, 
 

Alasdair.

Dear Friends, 
 
We’ve shared quite a journey together 
over the past 14 years with many 
changes and challenges, sorrows and 
joys. Looking out across the 
congregation on October 21st shared 
experiences came to mind; thank you 
to those who shared them on the day 
and afterwards in cards and emails as 
well as conversations. 
 
When I was invited to serve as 
Associate Minister at Cathcart Trinity I 
accepted with fear, feelings of 
inadequacy and uncertainty but a 
strong sense of call to serve the 
community of the church family and 
those in the parish. 
 
I thank God for equipping me and for 
strength and vision that I know are not 
my own. 
 
It has been a privilege to serve and to 
be part of the ministry in Cathcart. 
Ministry is the work of the whole 
people of God and the congregation 
has embraced that reality. Thank you 
for your willingness to explore new 
ways to serve and witness, and for 
encouraging me to ‘step out’ and take 
risks. It’s been exciting to see doors 
open and new ways of engaging with 
the community occurring.  
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I was overwhelmed and embarrassed 
by your kindness and generosity 
demonstrated on my final Sunday 
with you as Associate Minister. The 
basket of flowers was thanks enough – 
the cheque contained within the card 
reduced me to stunned silence; thank 
you for your generosity. 
 
I know this is not ‘goodbye’ because 
the covenant with Cathcart United 
Free Church means we’ll continue to 
work and worship together in the 
future. Christian friendship and 
fellowship is powerful, our shared 
witness is important within the 
community and I pray God will 
continue to use and bless us as we 
serve together. 
 
I described my ‘transfer’ to the UF as 
moving house within the same area; 
much remains the same but some 
changes are required. It’s an 
opportunity to review, imagine 
creatively, see things from a different 
perspective and let go of what won’t 
be required for the journey ahead. 
 
What won’t change is love and 
friendship built up over the years, 
mutual support, and a desire to keep 
in touch. 
 
You’ll not be surprised to read that 
serving the community and the family 
of faith remain central to my calling. 

So thank you for what has been and 
thank you to God for what is yet to 
come. 
 
May God uphold you all, may you find 
your strength and hope in Him.  
 
With love and thanks, 
 

Wilma. 
 
A date for your diary 
Stated Annual Meeting 
Sunday 17th March 2019 
 
The elders of Cathcart Trinity Church 
are very keen that as many people as 
possible are involved the business and 
work of the congregation. Therefore, 
at a recent meeting, the decision was 
made to move the date of the Stated 
Annual Meeting of the congregation 
from its traditional Monday evening to 
after Sunday morning worship on 
Sunday the 17th March 2019. 
 
On the 17th March, worship will begin 
as usual at 11am. However, the service 
will finish earlier than normal as we are 
committed to having completed our 
business before 1pm. 
 
Childcare will be available during the 
meeting and afterwards we are 
planning a Church Family Lunch for 
anyone who would like to stay for a 
bite to eat and some more fellowship. 
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More details will follow in due course, 
but for the moment please get out 
your 2019 calendars or digital planners 
and make a note of the 17th March. 
 
Prayer 
 
When I was asked to write something 
for the newsletter titled: What is the 
importance of prayer in your life? I 
didn’t know where to begin. 
 
How could I possibly convey this in 
such a short amount of space? 
 
Then I realised – I start with a prayer. 
 
As I prayed I could recall countless 
examples of times when I had seen 
answered prayer in my life, cried out 
to God in prayer for help, or poured 
out my thankfulness to him. 
 
In my life I have experienced joys and 
sorrows, but I know that I would not 
have been able to make it through any 
of this without prayer. Prayer to me, is 
as essential as breathing. Without it I 
would not be able to deal with what 
life throws at me. 
 
Now, in saying this, I can in no way 
claim to have a perfect prayer life! 
 
I often struggle in turning things over 
to God, or forget to say thank you 
when he answers a prayer. Sometimes 
I know I should be praying, but I just 
can’t find the words I need to say.

It is in these moments that I am 
thankful for the words in Romans 8: ‘In 
the same way, the Spirit helps us in 
our weakness. We do not know what 
we ought to pray for, but the Spirit 
himself intercedes for us through 
wordless groans. And he who searches 
our hearts knows the mind of the 
Spirit, because the Spirit intercedes 
for God’s people in accordance with 
the will of God’ (Romans 8: 26-27). 
 
This verse has encouraged me a lot in 
times when I have not been able to put 
into words what I need to pray. God 
already knows. 
 
The most important thing to me about 
prayer is that it is an everyday, all the 
time, thing. 
 
I was once given a piece of advice that 
stuck with me, and that I try (my very 
best!) to keep to. ‘Every day when you 
wake up say: Lord be with me through 
this day. And every day before you go 
to sleep say: Lord, thank you for being 
with me today.’ 
 
I find that every time I pray this prayer 
it is different: it may be that I need 
God’s help to get through the day, or it 
may be I am asking for opportunities 
to serve him. I may be thanking Him 
for helping me to get through the day, 
or I may be thanking him for giving me 
the courage to take the opportunities 
He provided.   
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Any way allows me to show my 
dependence on Him for the day 
ahead, and my thanks for the day that 
has past.  
 
In all situations, the most important 
way I can pray is to be thankful to God.  
 
I aim to be thankful to God in 
everything, praying to him in times of 
sorrow, and times of joy, knowing that 
he is always listening, always knowing, 
and always loving.  
 
‘Rejoice in the Lord always , I will say it 
again, Rejoice! Let your gentleness be 
evident to all. The Lord is near. Do not 
be anxious about anything, but in 
every situation, by prayer and petition, 
with thanksgiving, present your 
requests to God. And the peace of God 
which transcends all understanding, 
will guard your hearts and minds in 
Christ Jesus.’ Philippians 4: 4-7. 
 

Mhairi McLay 
 

Glasgow Winter Night Shelter 
(Lodging House Mission, 35 East Campbell 
Street, Glasgow G1 5DT) 
 
Over the last two winters, Cathcart Trinity 
have supported the Glasgow Winter Night 
Shelter for homeless people by helping and 
supervising there for one week. 
 
This year we have been asked to help during 
the week beginning Sunday 24 February 
2019. 
 
Two volunteers are required each night from 
9pm to Midnight. You will not be alone, 
there will be a staff team of around 8 people. 
 
Duties will include helping set up the Shelter 
for the evening, generally making guests feel 
welcome and serving a simple supper. All 
supplies are provided just bring yourself, a 
big smile, a warm heart and comfy warm 
clothes. 
 
If you are able to stay during the full night 
that would be greatly appreciated, but not 
required. It is a most worthwhile service and 
a valuable experience. 
 
Iain Duff will be coordinating our team of 
volunteers. Iain can be contacted at 
iain.duff@virginmedia.com. 
 
Just let him know which night(s) you are 
available. If you need more information, or 
can’t contact Iain, then please speak to me. 
 

Angus Morrison. 
Session Clerk. 
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What shape is your church results 
 
I would like to extend my deepest thanks to everyone who responded to the 
“What shape is your church?” questionnaire. We received 55 unique responses 
and while understandably there were a wide variety of different responses to 
some questions (which will be interesting to explore in more depth at a later 
date) the averaged results make interesting reading and give some indications 
of how folk currently feel about our ministry as Cathcart Trinity Church. 
 
The Presbytery asked us to use the following categories: 
 
Not considered/discounted   0 
We have started thinking about this   1 
Needing review or just getting started   2 
Actively working and developing this area   3 
Strong work in this area/seeing healthy developments   4 
A core part of our culture   5 
 
A number of those who responded noted that ‘Needing review’ and ‘Just getting 
started’ are not synonyms so it might have been helpful to have these as 
separate categories. The results are below. The number in the square brackets is 
the ranking and the number after the statement the average congregational 
response to each statement. 
 
Between 4 and 5 
 
[1] Where the Word is read and preached – 4.7 
[2] Where the sacraments of baptism and communion are celebrated – 4.7 
[3] Where the Good News of the Kingdom is proclaimed – 4.6 
 
Around 4 
 
[4] Where grace, love and unity are shown, where people are encouraged, gifts 
are developed and shared – 4.1 
[5] Where hospitality is offered – 4.0 
[6] Where people are enabled to journey in faith and grow in wholeness – 3.9 
[7] Where there is a response to human need by loving service – 3.8 
[8] Where new believers are taught, baptised and nurtured – 3.8 
[9] Where local relationships – parish neighbours and ecumenical groups are 
nurtured – 3.8  



www.cathcarttrinity.org.uk  Page 9 
 

Between 3 and 4 
 
[10] Where ministries of service and leadership are developed – 3.6 
[11] Where people grow as disciples – 3.5 
[12] Where there is inclusion and participation - barriers are removed to allow 
the involvement of worshippers – 3.5 
[13] Where churches engage with and mutually support each other as part of 
Presbytery - 3.3 
 
Around 3 
 
[14] Where there is relevance to the people of the parish – 3.2 
[15] Where structures are ordered and organised in a way that supports mission 
and good practice – 3.2 
[16] Where the church engages with the Church of Scotland, its Councils and 
Committees – 3.2 
[17] Where our relationship with the Church past, present and future is 
recognised and celebrated – 3.1 
[18] Where the church identifies and connects with the worldwide church – 3.0 
[19] Where the church strives to safeguard the integrity of creation and sustain 
and renew the life of the earth – 2.9 
[20] Where unjust structures of society are transformed, violence of every kind is 
challenged and peace and reconciliation are pursued – 2.9 
 
These ranking and responses will be useful to the Kirk Session as we continue to 
look at our future direction. If you would like any more information or to talk 
about any aspect of the questionnaire or its results, please don’t hesitate to 
contact me. 
 

Alasdair.  
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Foodbank 
 
Although you will be 
reading this at the 
beginning of November 
and probably not 
thinking about 
Christmas just yet, we 
are beginning our 
preparations now in the 
Foodbank. 
 
At Christmas we try to 
give everyone a gift 
and a bag of food 
which contains items 
suitable for a Christmas 
meal and some treats. 
 
If you would like to 
donate to this effort 
can I ask that all gifts 
are with us by the end 
of November to allow 
wrapping at the 
beginning of 
December. 
 
The items which we 
give are socks, hats, 
scarfs and toiletries for 
ladies, gents and 
children. 
 

We also give toiletries 
and chocolate to 
accompany these 
items. 
 
The food items which 
go to make a Christmas 
bag are good tins of 
ham, tinned potatoes, 
tinned vegetables, 
Christmas puddings, 
mince pies, custard and 
“Nice” tins of soup! 
 
Many people who 
come to the foodbank 
do not receive gifts and 
cards. They will often 
come back and say 
what a treat it was to 
receive something like 
this and sometimes tell 
us that it was the only 
gift they received and 
that they would have 
had no Christmas meal 
without your 
donations. 
 

Anne & Norma.

Community 
Christmas Events 
 
Pop Up Carol Singing 
Friday 21st December 
7.00 - 8.30 pm 
Around the houses and 
flats in Merrylee. 
 
Sunday 23rd December 
6.00 - 7.00 pm 
In Holmlea Park 
 
This will be instead of 
an evening service. The 
local flats will be 
leafleted the week 
before with an 
invitation to join us for 
singing. 
 
Please make a note of 
these dates and come 
and join us as we 
celebrate Christmas 
with our community. 
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Church family 
news: 
 
We were sorry to learn 
of the passing of Ken 
Shaw, Jim Wray & 
Sheila Caddell. 
 
We give thanks for 
their lives and for their 
involvement in our 
Church and pray that 
they may now be at 
peace in God’s glorious 
heaven. 
 
Shona Reid has left 
Cathcart Trinity by 
disjunction. 
 

June Allison 

Prayer Breakfast 
 
Saturday 1st December 
8.30am – 10am 
 
Cathcart UF Church of 
Scotland, Struan Road 
 
Our next Prayer 
Breakfast is being held 
in December. 
 
We will be focusing our 
prayers around the 
season of advent as we 
prepare in our churches 
to reach out to the 
community with the 
good news of Jesus’ 
birth. 
 
This is our final prayer 
breakfast for 2018. 
Come and join with 
your fellow Christians 
in a time of prayer and 
fellowship over 
breakfast. It would be 
good to see you there.  

‘For to us a child is 
born, to us a son is 
given, and the 
government will be on 
his shoulders. And he 
will be called 
Wonderful Counsellor, 
Mighty God, 
Everlasting Father, 
Prince of Peace. 
 
Isaiah 9 v 6. 
 
Monthly Prayer 
Meeting 
 
Cathcart UF Church of 
Scotland, Struan Road 
 
Wednesday 14th 
November, 7.30 pm 
 
Wednesday 12th 
December, 7.30 pm  
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Being a praying congregation is part of our vision. 

We can pray with one another and for one another. 

All we need is a heart open to God: to speak to Him, to listen to Him. 

We can go to God in prayer just as we are. 

 

Prayer with others respects confidentiality and is a shared time 
speaking and listening to God. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Who: anyone. 

When: at the end of worship. 

Where: near the band. 

  

Our prayer may include:  
• thanksgiving 
• concerns in our community / world 
• about a particular issue 
• for our church family 
• for ourselves 
• response to what God is saying  
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The Guild: 

 
 

The new Guild session got off to a great start when we were 
entertained by the Caledonian Fiddle Orchestra. Since then we 
have had really excellent speakers covering a variety of subjects.  
 

We look forward to the following: 
 
November 
 
13th   An Evening of Music and Colour -Mr. Bill Barr 
20th   The Clyde from the Source to the Firth - Mr. Tom Marchant 
27th.   A Nostalgic Slide Show - Mr. Kevin Smith 
 
December 
 
4th   AGM Finance and Sales Table 
11th   Christmas Presentation - Mrs. V. MacDonald 
 
The Guild would like to take this opportunity to offer its good wishes to everyone 
for a joyful Christmas and a happy and peaceful 2019. 
 

Margaret Brough 
 
Stamps 
 
Many thanks to everyone who has been passing me used stamps and postcards. 
 
We are shortly coming in to that time of year when lots of envelopes with stamps come through 
our doors. Please remember to keep them for me and put them in the grey tray marked 'stamps'. 
 
Much appreciated by Crossreach to whom they are sent.' 
 

Margaret Brough 
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Safeguarding Training Dates 
2018/2019 (Volunteers) 
 
Working with children, young people 
or vulnerable adults in our church? 
 
• Volunteers are required to do 

training to help us all to have a 
shared understanding about 
safeguarding. 

• Could you look at the list of 
possible dates and venues and 
select what suits you best? 

• Volunteer training will be booked 
by Donald Macleod. 

• When you contact Donald, please 
give him your email address and a 
contact number as this is required 
when booking. 

• If you are no longer working with 
children, young people or 
vulnerable adults, please let me 
know. 

• Please do not hesitate to contact 
me if you want to talk about the 
training, your role or any other 
safeguarding matter. 

 
Thank you for all you do to keep our 
church a safe place for all. 
 

Linda Burke 
L829burke@btinternet.com 

Donald Macleod 
d-macleod@hotmail.co.uk 

 
 

Date Time Church 
Thurs 
29 Nov 

7 – 9.30pm Clincarthill 
1220 Cathcart Road, 
G42 9EU 

Wed 5 
Dec 

7 – 9.30pm St James’ Pollok 
183 Meiklerig 
Crescent, G53 5NA 

Tues 22 
Jan 

7 – 9.30pm Springburn 
180 Springburn Way, 
Springburn, G21 1TU 

Thurs 7 
Feb 

7 – 9.30pm Wellington 
University Ave / 
Southpark Ave, G12 
8LE 

Tus 12 
Feb 

7 – 9.30pm Netherlee 
130 Ormonde Avenue, 
Netherlee, G44 3SL 

Wed 27 
Mar 

7 – 9.30pm Wallacewell 
57 Northgate Road, 
Balornock, G21 3QT 

Tues 7 
May 

7 – 9.30pm Partick South 
259 Dumbarton Road, 
G11 6AB 

Thurs 6 
Jun 

7 – 9.30pm Maryhill 
1990 Maryhill Road, 
G20 0EF 

  

mailto:d-macleod@hotmail.co.uk
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New Cathcart UF Church 
 
In August 1914, the country was 
plunged into war. Immediately men 
from the congregation began to leave 
for service in the Army and the Navy, 
and the life of the Church, in common 
with the life of the nation suffered 
severe dislocation. 
 
In view of the enforced dimming of the 
lights, the evening service for a time 
was changed to afternoon and the 
various organisations had to adapt 
themselves to the exigencies of the 
situation. These four years were a time 
of great stress and great anxiety for 
many of our people. 
 
The Minister and people set 
themselves to keep in touch with 
those who were serving and there was 
great activity in the then Ladies Guild. 
 
Casualty lists were very heavy and it 
was not long before people in the 
congregation had their anxiety turned 
into sorrow as one home after another 
lost a dear one in the fighting line. 
 
In the end, fourteen men from New 
Cathcart Church made the supreme 
sacrifice. Their names appear in the 
first Roll of Honour. 
 
At length the seemingly interminable 
strife ended when an Armistice was 
signed on 11th November 1918.

Gradually those on service began to 
return. On 8th January 1920, the 
congregation entertained the returned 
soldiers in the Couper Institute. 
 
Mr Pearson presided and in words of 
warmth and sincerity thanked the men 
and made them feel the reality of the 
welcome extended to them. 
 
Lt. Col. Galbraith TD JP on behalf of 
the servicemen, thanked the minister 
and congregation. 
 
On Sunday 15th February 1920 a 
Service of Commemoration was held 
in the Church and a Memorial Window 
to the fallen was unveiled. Mr Pearson 
conducted the service, the Lessons 
were read by Lt. Col. Galbraith and 
Mrs Pearson unveiled the Window. 
 
With the War over and the Service 
people returned, the congregation 
resumed its normal activities, and a 
good deal of thought and action was 
given to ways and means of making 
religion a more vital force in the lives 
of the people and especially of the 
young. This was a matter that 
engaged the thoughts and energies of 
the Church all over the land at this 
time. 
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Those Who Died in Service in the 
Great War 
1914 - 1918 
 
Gilbert Anderon 
Thomas Barr 
William Gardner 
Archibald W Gilchrist 
Edward Arthur Hitchcock 
Andrew Lennox 
William Lightbody 
Thomas McCulloch 

James McGeorge 
Richard O.S. McKenzie 
Thomas Mason 
David P. Nevison 
James Robertson 
James Wright 
 
Seventy- five Years in New Cathcart Church 
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November & December at a Glance 
 

 
 

Sunday 11th November 11.00am Morning Worship. 

 2.45pm Cartvale Service 

 6.30pm Evening Worship 

Tuesday 13th September 6.15pm Snowdrops 

 7.30pm The Guild 

Wednesday 14th November 7.30pm Prayer Meeting @ Cathcart UF Church 

Thursday 15th September 12.45pm Lunchtime Service 

Saturday 17th November 4pm Messy Church 

Sunday 18th November 11.00am Morning Worship 

 6.30pm Evening Worship 

Monday 19th November 2pm Moments Cafe 

Tuesday 20th November 6.15pm Snowdrops 

 7.30pm The Guild 

Thursday 22nd November 12.45pm Lunchtime Service 

Sunday 25th November 11.00am Morning Worship 

 6.30pm Evening Worship 

Tuesday 27th November 6.15pm Snowdrops 

 7.30pm The Guild 

Thursday 29th November 12.45pm Lunchtime Service 
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Saturday 1st December 8.30am Prayer Breakfast (UF Church) 

Sunday 2nd December 11.00am Morning Worship 

 6.30pm Evening Worship 

Monday 3rd December 2pm Moments Cafe 

Tuesday 4th December 6.15pm Snowdrops 

 7.30pm The Guild 

Thursday 6th December 12.45pm Lunchtime Service 

Sunday 9th December 11.00am Morning Worship 

 2.45pm Cartvale Service 

 6.30pm Evening Worship 

Tuesday 11th December 6.15pm Snowdrops 

 7.30pm The Guild 

Wednesday 12th December 7.30pm Prayer Meeting @ Cathcart UF Church 

Thursday 13th December 12.45pm Lunchtime Service 

Saturday 15th December 4pm Messy Church 

Sunday 16th December 11.00am Harvest Service 

 6.30pm Candlelight Light Service @ Cathcart 
UF Church 

Tuesday 18th December 6.15pm Snowdrops 

Thursday 20th December 12.45pm Lunchtime Service 

Friday 21st December 7pm Pop Up Carol Singing 

Sunday 23rd December 11.00am Morning Worship 

 6pm Pop Up Carol Singing 

Monday 24th December  Early Watchnight Service 

  Late Watchnight Service 

Tuesday 25th December  Christmas Day Service 

Sunday 30th December 11.00am Morning Worship 
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---  oOo  --- 

Cathcart Trinity Church, 90 Clarkston Rd, Glasgow G44 3DA 

Cathcart Trinity Church is a registered Scottish Charity, SC033802 

 
Key Church Contacts: 

 
 
 

Minister: 
Rev Alasdair MacMillan 

0141 391 9102 
minister@cathcarttrinity.org.uk 

 
 
 

Session Clerk: 
Angus Morrison 
0141 649 2417 

sessionclerk@cathcarttrinity.org.uk 


